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—— Maranello, 14th December 2016

GESTIONE SPORTIVA
Dear Friends and Ferraristi,
| have to admit that among all those countless messages that | have been receiving during these days, firstly for
Charles Leclerc’s victory in the GP3 Championship, then for my birthday, those ones that | most appreciated
have been yours. Please, let me dedicate this title to Jules, champion behind the wheel and in life, who will
always be the example of this Academy.
A season with our “senior” drivers in command from the beginning to the end, indeed Charles Leclerc who
finished first on the podium and Antonio Fuoco who finished third, is over. It will be nice to see them together
next year. They will have the opportunity to confront each other inside the same team Prema, to which we are
deeply thankful and we want to congratulate it on the great debutin GP2, its commitment and all the
achievements in F3 and F4. Moreover, Giuliano’s growth has been interesting as well. He is only 16 years old
and took up a season in a very hard-fought Championship, as GP3 turned out to be this year. Next year will be
very important for our Chinese driver GuanYu, who is going to have mates in F3 with very high expectations.
One year has passed by already since | took up this new adventure and | believe that it is really beautiful and
important to have a deep knowledge of the Motorsport world. | am sure that FDA is going to give soon other
surprises and satisfactions, especially if you keep showing and making feel your warmth, like you have always
done constantly and like you proved in Lonato during the event organized with Tony Kart. You really surprised
everyone although it was a working day and the weather was adverse. Your love for the prancing horse is deep
and unconditional. That is the reason why our numbers keep increasing. Who knows where we can arrive when
we get the F1 World Title?! | am looking forward to it! The feast days are closer and closer, so | want to wish
you and your families a Merry Christmas. Hope you will recharge your batteries in order to face with
enthusiasm next year, the 70" anniversary of Ferrari, which is a remarkable achievement with a progression in
the reputation of our brand with no equals, because equals do not have the same passion and enthusiasm of’

those pushing from inside and outside.

FORZA FERRARI!

Massimo Rivola
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